

Camden and Islington NHS Foundation Trust
3rd Floor, Room 3/25, West Wing
St Pancras Hospital
4 St Pancras Way
London
NW1 0PE

E-mail: <u>Freedom.Information@Candi.nhs.uk</u> cim-tr.information-request@nhs.net

Online: <a href="www.candi.nhs.uk">www.candi.nhs.uk</a> Telephone: +44(0)20 3317 7100

Reference number: FOI 2021-427

14th October 2021,

Dear Ms Edwards,

We are writing to you about your Freedom of Information request.

Camden & Islington NHS Foundation Team (C&I NHS FT) have been unable to complete your Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOI) request, within the statutory deadline of 20 working days. Please accept our apologies for any inconvenience this may have caused you.

Due to the pressures that has been placed on our teams by the outbreak of the Covid-19, this has meant that certain teams were unable to prioritise responding to FOI requests within the statutory deadline at the time.

## Please let us know if you still require a response to your FOI request, given the time that has passed.

Your FOI request has been placed on hold until we receive a response to this letter from you. If a response to this letter is not received within 10 working days from this date, your request will be closed in our records. However, if you would like to re-submit your FOI request to C&I NHS FT at any stage, please do so via the Trust's Freedom of Information mailbox and we will process this for you.

If you would like to discuss this matter further, please feel free to contact the Information Governance Team using the contact details above.

## Regards

## **Information Governance Team**



WE: VALUE EACH OTHER, ARE EMPOWERED, KEEP THINGS SIMPLE, ARE CONNECTED